Minutes of the September 7, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: John Caffry, Bill Bechtel, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  

Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.
The minutes of the June 1, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jim Schneider, seconded by Tom Ellis. The minutes of the April 6, 2011 meeting were corrected to show that George Sammons was not the person who reported on the new Club outings guidelines.  The minutes were then approved unanimously on a motion by Tricia Lockwood, seconded by Jonathan Lane.
Treasurer John Schneider presented the June, July, and August 2011 Treasurer’s Reports.  Dues from the Club have been received through the June dues.  Total assets are $5,340. The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by Alison Darbee. 

Mo Coutant gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  Barb Bave wants to resign as the Fire Tower Challenge Coordinator.  Mo is looking for a replacement and has a couple of possibilities.  Mo is checking with the Club on opportunities to help with trails clean-up after Hurricane Irene.  Alison has contacted outings leaders to cancel Chapter trips to closed areas of the High Peaks.  The Club’s lodges may reopen this weekend.

Alison Darbee and Madeline Kowalik-Bova gave the Outings Committee report.  They have designed a patch to be given to outings leaders at the Annual Dinner each year.  The design was shown to the Committee.  On a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Linda Ranado, the patch was unanimously approved.  They will also give gift certificates to all trip leaders who lead at least 5 outings.  Jill Gruben is the new Family Hikes coordinator.
John Caffry reported for the Conservation Committee, in the absence of Chair Jacki Bave. He said that the Club won the Low’s Lake lawsuit against APA.  The court declared that the lake was part of the Five Ponds Wilderness Area. John also discussed that he is monitoring the latest development project next to the Big Cedar Swamp, and reported on ADK’s involvement in the hydrofracking issue and the APA/DEC response to the hurricane.

John Caffry, Secretary, thanked Tricia Lockwood for keeping the minutes of the meetings that he missed.  John also distributed the mail from the Chapter’s P.O. box.
George Sammons, Website Chair, said that we have over 1486 members in our chapter database.   875 people receive e-mail action alerts now.  112 out of those have opted out of the paper newsletter, which is less than 10%.   The chapter is doing a monthly raffle for people who opt out of the paper newsletter. The prizes are various ADK store  items.   
Jim Schneider, Wilderness Committee Chair, said that he is going to the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area this weekend to check on storm damage. There is a “backcountry steward” from SCA/Americorps in the Wilderness Area this year, through the fall. The steward is doing trail work, inventories, etc.  
Bill Bechtel, Acting Publicity Chair, said that he continued to do the publicity over the summer.

Tom Ellis, Trails Committee Chair, reported that the Cold River Chapter has taken over the Chapter’s former section of the NPT.

Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of Chair Sarah King. She said that booking the room at Crandall Library is often a problem and getting the room at the Saratoga Library on Thursdays is sometimes a problem, so some programs have been moved to Wednesdays.  The programs through April 2012 are all lined up.
Pat Desbiens reported for the newsletter mailing group that 5 people recently got together to get out the latest newsletter.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that for May to July, membership was down 22 net members, although there was less change in the number of families.  She thinks that we may be losing some members to the new Foothills Chapter.  Mo said that the Club’s membership is pretty stable and that the retention rate is over 80%.  Pat will be doing the EMS Club Days event this month and will recruit volunteers to help with that.

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that she did programs this summer for a Girl Scout camporee and the Town of Mayfield’s summer recreation program.  There was one no-show for the DEC camps this summer, so we forfeited the campership money.
Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Group Chair, reported that there are now 70 “friends” on the Chapter’s Facebook page and that the YMG’s “friends” are also increasing.  In July the YMG had its first “trailgating” outing at Pillsbury Mountain.  After the group hiked the mountain, a barbecue was held at the trailhead.  It was well attended and the YMG will do more of these.  He had a question about doing a Class III/IV whitewater raft trip as an outing. Mo will check to see if the Club allows this.  Nine members helped a Boy Scout with his Eagle project by carrying supplies for building a new latrine at South Dix.  
Jonathan also reported on the June 2011 meeting of the Club Board of Directors.  The Club is updating the outings policy, including group size limits in areas where DEC has group size limits.  The Club will not otherwise impose group size limits.  The Committee asked our Directors to encourage the Club’s staff to compile information on what the DEC limits are and where they apply, for use by the chapters.  
John Schneider said that he is now accepting reservations for the Annual Dinner.  The 2012 Winter Camp outing is now full, with a waiting list.  

Mo Coutant reported on thank you notes received from various groups that the Chapter gave money to and participants in Chapter programs.  She also reported on the Longest Day outing held on June 21st, which consisted of four hikes and a picnic dinner at Shepard Park in Lake George for all participants.  About 35 to 40 people attended it.
Mo led a discussion of whether or not to do the newsletter layout in-house instead of continuing to pay Lisa Lehman to do it.  John Schneider made a motion, seconded by John Caffry, to make the change, effective with the next issue.  After a lengthy discussion, on a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by Jonathan Lane, the motion was tabled by a vote of 12 to 2.  Mo will communicate with Lisa and let her know that the Committee is considering making this change.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – October 5, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
